05/11/2014

To the Chief Executive Officer,

It's with great regret that I tender my resignation effective immediately as Deputy President and Councillor of the Shire of York.

It is my decision that I leave this position and pursue my business and family.

I wish the council and staff the best for the future.

Regards, Cr Mark Duperouzel **Deputy President**

Copy provided to Share President 6/11/11, Alas.



RESIGNATION COUNCILLOR TONY BOYLE

8TH December 2014

To:

Mr Graeme Simpson

The Acting Chief Executive Officer

Shire of York

1 Joaquina Street

YORK WA 6302

And to:

Cr Matthew Reid

President

Shire of York

1 Joaquina Street

YORK WA 6302

Dear Sirs,

After serving nine years as a Councillor in the Shire of York (2 years as President) it is with regret that I find it necessary to submit my resignation today. This is to take effect immediately and includes all duties associated with the position.

I sincerely thank those in the community who voted for me three times demonstrating their trust and confidence in me.

The reasons that I give are in part (but not only) contained in the Show Cause Notice issued by Minister for Local Government Tony Simpson and expanded upon in the Timeline/Chronology of Events E1439371. I endorse the accurate allegations made by the Minister for Local Government and his Department.

I find the Council to be dysfunctional in the extreme – one example being <u>NO</u> support for experienced and professional staff who have been constantly accused of incompetence (A vote of 3 for support and 3 against) Ignoring of professional auditors advice and the endless pursuit of unfounded allegations of credit card fraud by some in this Council is unacceptable.

The handling of the Fitz Gerald Report by the President is shameful and illegal – that is:-



- 1. A purchase order taken out without consultation with Council (Page 7 of E1439371)
- 2. An attempt to release it to the public without Council approval
- 3. No opportunity for rebuttal by those named in it even though it was ultimately leaked to the public and the media (The West Australian)

The constant support of the perpetual agitators under the guise of transparency by the President against some councillors and senior staff is beyond belief!

I find that to continue my role of Councillor would be completely untenable in a Council that lacks leadership and has no sense of good governance.

I do this for the betterment of York.

A.S. Boyl

Yours sincerely

Anthony Stephen Boyle

24 Panmure Road

York WA 6302

Cc Tony Simpson Minister.Simpson@dpc.wa.gov.au

Jenni Law jenni.law@dlgc.wa.gov.au

David Morris david.morris@dlgc.wa.gov.au